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October 31, 2024

Dear Parent/Guardian:

We are writing to tell you about important changes to the CHIP program due to
guidance from the federal government. These changes are intended to ensure CHIP
families maintain access to healthcare.

As of January 1, 2024, children enrolled in free and low-cost CHIP will no longer lose
CHIP coverage because families obtain private health insurance or fail to pay monthly
premiums.

If there is no private health insurance at the time of application or renewal and your child
meets all eligibility criteria, your child will be enrolled after you make the first premium
payment. After the first payment, you are responsible for all premiums payments until
renewal unless you voluntarily withdraw.

PLEASE NOTE: These changes do not affect full cost CHIP. Full Cost CHIP coverage
will stop if premium payments are not made during the 12-month eligibility period or if private
health insurance is obtained.

To request voluntary withdrawal, you can call your County Assistance Office or the
Statewide Customer Service Center at 1-877-395-8930. For the Philadelphia Customer
Service Center: 1-215-560-7226.

Obtaining Private Health Insurance

CHIP will continue to deny or terminate coverage at application and renewal if the
applicant or enrollee has private health insurance. However, if your child obtains private
health insurance while enrolled, your child will remain covered by CHIP until renewal. If
you do not want CHIP coverage, you must voluntarily withdraw.

If you choose to maintain private coverage and CHIP, Highmark will coordinate
benefits with your private health insurance plan. The private health insurance plan will
be your child's primary coverage and CHIP will be secondary.
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Failure to Pay Premiums

CHIP enrollees must pay the first premium payment for CHIP coverage to begin. If the
first premium payment is not paid, the child will not be enrolled in CHIP.

Once the initial premium is paid, coverage will continue if a premium payment is
missed. Current and past-due premiums will continue to be billed each month until
payment is received. The CHIP family is responsible for overdue premiums.

Options for Families

If CHIP families are having trouble paying premiums or do not wish to pay premiums for
both CHIP and private health insurance coverage during the CHIP Continuous Eligibility
period they can:

 Contact Highmark to discuss payment options at 1-800-543-7105 (TTY: 711).
Our office is open and available during the following times: Mon-Fri 8:30AM –
5PM.

 Voluntarily withdraw from CHIP coverage at any time and for any reason. CHIP
coverage will end on the last day of the month when the withdrawal is requested. A
family can reapply at any time after a withdrawal is completed.

To Request Voluntary Withdrawal:

Contact the Statewide Customer Service center at 1-877-395-8930

For the Philadelphia Area: Philadelphia Customer Service Center at 215-560-7226

The Customer Service Center can answer questions about your healthcare application,
renewal, and/or any verifications needed.
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PLEASE NOTE: These Continuous Eligibility changes don’t apply to Full-
Cost CHIP. Full-Cost CHIP coverage will end if premium payments are not made
on-time

during the 12-month eligibility period or if private health insurance begins. If your child
moves to free or low-cost CHIP, the new 12-month continuous eligibility rules explained
above will apply.

Questions

If you have any other questions about premiums, benefit coverage, or other MCO
services, please call us at 1-800-543-7105 (TTY: 711). Our office is open and
available during the following times: Mon-Fri 8:30AM – 5PM.

For more information on health care options for children in Pennsylvania, please visit:

www.chipcoverspakids.com

Sincerely,

CHIP - Highmark Healthy Kids



CHILDREN’S HEALTH INSURANCE PROGRAM (CHIP)
IMPORTANT UPDATES

As of January 1, 2024, children enrolled in Free and Low-Cost CHIP will no
longer lose coverage for obtaining private health insurance or failing to pay
monthly premium payments. As long as the first premium payment is made and
there is no private health insurance coverage active when applying, your child
will remain enrolled until renewal.

What is changing?

 CHIP enrollees who have private health insurance coverage can now have

both insurances until renewal. During renewal, enrollees with private health

insurance will be disenrolled.

 In Low-Cost CHIP, enrollees will remain enrolled until the next renewal even if

families miss an ongoing premium payment.

NOTE: You will continue to receive bills from your health plan for any unpaid premiums
during the time your child was enrolled.

What is not changing?

 There are no changes to CHIP’s health insurance benefits.

 You can apply online via COMPASS, in-person at a County Assistance Office
(CAO), by phone or mail.

 Families need to make the initial premium payment to enroll in CHIP.

 Applications will be denied if the applicant is enrolled in private health insurance.

 Families have the responsibility to make premium payments and report changes

timely (including obtaining other insurance).

 Enrollees in Full-cost CHIP will still be terminated for non-payment of

premiums and for obtaining private insurance coverage during their

enrollment period.



What do I do?

1. I obtained private insurance for my child, and I do not want to pay for both.
What are my options?

o You may voluntarily withdraw from CHIP coverage at any time by
contacting the Statewide Customer Service Center at 1-877-395-8930;
For the Philadelphia Customer Service Center: 1-215-560-7226.

2. I can’t afford my CHIP premiums because I am making less money than I
used to. What can I do?

o Report your new income and request a reassessment. The CAO will
check to see if you qualify for a lower monthly payment, free CHIP or
Medicaid.

o You can call the CAO or the Statewide Customer Service Center at 1-
877-395-8930; For the Philadelphia Customer Service Center: 1-215-
560-7226 and they will help you.

3. Will I have to pay overdue premiums in order to renew CHIP or to apply
again?

No, you are required to make the first payment after your application or
renewal is processed to begin your CHIP enrollment. After that, you will
receive bills and be responsible for paying ongoing premiums. You will
continue to have CHIP coverage until the next renewal.

REMINDER: You may complete a voluntary withdrawal at any time during the 12-
month enrollment period to terminate your healthcare coverage. You may voluntarily
withdraw from CHIP at any time by contacting the Statewide Customer Service Center
at 1-877-395-8930; for the Philadelphia Customer Service Center: 1-215-560-7226.






